
The Bellbrook-Sugarcreek Board of Education met in regular session on April 22, 2021 at Bellbrook Middle School.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President David Carpenter.

ATTENDANCE:

Roll Call:  Mr. David Carpenter, Mrs. Audra Dorn, Mrs. Karen Long, Mr. Kevin Price and Mrs. Virginia Slouffman.

MOTION 21-83 SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

Moved by Mrs. Dorn, seconded by Mrs. Slouffman to approve the following:

A. Support Staff Employment/Resignation/Leave-of-Absence:

1.) Approved the resignation from special needs assistant Debra Bailey effective at the end of the 2020-2021 school
year.

2.) Approved the resignation from bus driver Thomas Brixey effective at the end of the 2020-2021 school year.

3.) Approved the resignation from custodian Bronson Perry effective end-of-day June 10, 2021.

B. Certified/Licensed Employment/Resignation/Leave-of-Absence/Supplemental Duty:

1.) Approved the resignation from high school teacher Brian Haley effective at the end of the 2020-2021 school year.

2.) Approved the resignation from high school teacher Chip Will effective at the end of the 2020-2021 school year
pending employment approval by Wayne Local Schools on May 10, 2021.

3.) Supplemental Duty – Other

Be it resolved, the Bellbrook-Sugarcreek Board of Education has offered these supplemental duty positions, via
posting, to licensed employees of the district. The board either had no qualified licensed employee applicants or no
employees applied before these positions were offered to non-licensed persons. The following non-licensed persons
have met qualifications for the board posting of supplemental duty positions as
noted below.

4.) Approved of the following supplemental duty contract for the 2020-2021school year (stipend 100% unless
indicated, previous approval unless ^):

Leisha Crawford HS Weight Training Adv

Roll Call: ayes-five, nays-none, Motion carried

MOTION 21-84 MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING (GCCC)

Moved by Mrs. Long, seconded by Mrs. Dorn to approve a Memorandum of Understanding between the Bellbrook-Sugarcreek Local
Board of Education and Greene County Vocational School District for the implementation of an in-district technical education
program beginning July 1, 2021.

Roll Call: ayes-five, nays-none, Motion carried
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MOTION 21-85 ADJOURNMENT

Moved by Mrs. Long, seconded by Mrs. Slouffman to adjourn the April 22, 2021 regular meeting of the Bellbrook-Sugarcreek Board
of Education.

Roll Call:  ayes-five, nays-none, Motion carried.

The regular April 22, 2021 meeting of the Bellbrook-Sugarcreek Board of Education adjourned at 8:53 p.m.

_____________________________________________ _____________________________________________
President Treasurer

REPORTS AND ITEMS OF INFORMATION

1. Greene County Career Center Superintendent David Deskins explained the proposed STEM/Engineering program
between GCCC and Bellbrook-Sugarcreek Schools. GCCC will provide instructors, equipment and furnishings for
the program at the middle school for the upcoming 2021-2022 school year and at the high school effective the
following school year.

2. GCCC district representative Adam Remaly shared highlights of the most recent meeting including Bellbrook
students named to the third quarter honor roll and newest inductees to the National Technical Honor Society. GCCC
senior recognition will be held on Tuesday, May 25, 7:00 p.m. at the Nutter Center.

3. Board Committee Reports included David Carpenter with Legislative updates including the School Fair Funding
Plan and College Credit Plus (CCP) programming; Audra Dorn – BSEF & Financial Advisory including award of
eight (8) teacher grants; Kevin Price – Safety Committee (meeting to be held April 23); and Virginia Slouffman –
GCESC Business Advisory Committee (no report).

4. Dr. Cozad explained the adjustments being made to athletic eligibility for the upcoming 2021-2022 school year. All
pre-COVID OHSAA rules and regulations will be in effect.

5. Dr. Cozad informed the board that graduation for the Class of 2021 will be held on Saturday, May 15, 3:30 p.m. at
Miami Valley South Stadium.

6. Board members Dorn and Price shared opinions regarding the district’s continued commitment to offer
cost-effective, yet safe, transportation measures for students.


